

DEPUTATION MEETING MINUTES

Date: Wednesday 27th June 2012

Deputation Group: Palmerstown Village Action Group

Councillors Present:	Cllr. Eamon Tuffy Cllr. Gus O'Connell
Deputation:	Sally Anne Murray Annette O'Connor Alan McQuaid Tony Stafford Darina O'Connor
Council Officials Present:	
Donna Lakes	Environmental Services
Michael Glynn	Roads & Water Services
Andrew O'Mullane	Roads & Water Services
David Fennell	Environmental Services
Dee Kelly	Community Services
Patricia Davis	Community Services

The meeting was chaired by: Councillor Gus O'Connell

Item No. 1.	To address traffic issues in the Palmerstown village area: a) speeding through the village b) road signs in and around the village area c) to present a case for a set of pedestrian lights at junction of the Palmerstown Parish Centre.	
	Action To Be Taken	Responsibility
	<p>The Group presented a written submission at the Deputation Meeting outlining some of the current issues in Palmerstown Village. Assistance with these issues was requested from South Dublin County Council.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Email contacts and website links forwarded to the Group after the meeting. Area Engineer will be requested to carry out a study on traffic speed through the Village and identify pedestrian and cyclist usage in the area. Inspections of road signs and remove overhanging branches. 	<p>Dee Kelly</p> <p>Andrew O'Mullane</p> <p>David Fennell</p>

Item No. 2.	To address Saturday parking and the effects on local business and discuss a change to the bye-laws on parking.	
	Action To Be Taken	Responsibility
	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> A review of Parking Bye-laws in being carried out at the moment. 	Andrew O'Mullane

Item No. 3.	Waste ground at the back of the Shell Petrol Station (old Lucan Road) and look at ways to change this area in conjunction with Parks Department.	
	Action To Be Taken	Responsibility
	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> Determine who is responsible for the locked gates. A village walk to review planting opportunities for the area was scheduled for Friday 29th June 2012 at 2.30.pm. The Group is to forward suggestions on the usage of the closed off road to South Dublin County Council, with a view to pedestrian and cyclist permeability. The entrance to the closed off road will be included on the Council's grass cutting list. 	Michael Glynn & David Fennell

Item No. 4.	To address the many issues relating to broken and damaged footpaths in the village.	
	Action To Be Taken	Responsibility
	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> The group is to send in a list of locations with broken or damaged footpaths. Some work was being carried out on 27th June 2012. 	Michael Glynn

Item No. 5.	To work with SDCC in addressing rubbish dumped in and around the village and to provide extra litter bins.	
	Action To Be Taken	Responsibility
	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> The group is to provide suggested locations for new litter bins. The list will be considered subject to resources. 	Donna Lakes